
Dear friends and family,  

 

 Hello again from the warm heart of Africa.  I can’t believe it was last year 

that both Trevor and I got to see some of you in the US and now this year is 

coming to a close.  We are doing well as a family with all the kids settled back into 

their school routine after summer holiday.  This is the first year since COVID that 

all activities are running per normal which mean lots of swimming, soccer, 

hockey, and productions to attend.  We wouldn’t have it any other way and find 

attending and encouraging our children in their various activities to be one of the 

best parts of being a parent!  

 
 

Trevor and I have experienced much spiritual growth and have been 

learning a lot of valuable lessons regarding honor, obedience, and sacrifice under 

the guidance of our senior pastor of Mavuno Church, based in Kenya, of which we 

lead and pastor the Malawi branch. We enjoy leading our congregation to pray 

every morning at 4:30 and have been practicing the spiritual discipline of regular 

fasting. We have been learning about how God wants us to honor our parents and 

spiritual leaders, the importance of belonging in a community of believers, and 

how to manage our finances in a biblical way.  We are so thankful for the spiritual 

growth, spiritual sons and daughters, closeness in our marriage and family, and 

wisdom that He has given us this year.  He is truly preparing us to serve Him well 

in the years to come. 



 
 

Cornerstone Preschool Malawi has just ended its third year serving the 

children and families in Ndirandi.  The teachers are currently enjoying a well-

deserved holiday and will be ready to come back with energy and enthusiasm 

come October.  Last year, the students and teachers enjoyed school trips to 

places most have never visited in their own city.  We really enjoyed hosting the 

school at our farm in Zalewa where they were excited to see the orange, 

grapefruit, coconut, lime, and lemon trees.  It is easy to enjoy serving the Lord 

when we get to do it alongside the amazing teachers that God has blessed us with 

at Cornerstone Preschool Malawi. 



 
 


